
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2019-M-081 

 Staff 

 Committee 

Subject: Correspondence from VanManen   

Agenda Date: May 13, 2019 

Attachments: Letter from VanManen – Bottles for Kids Program  

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Memo No. 2019-M-081; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council decided not to pursue taking over responsibility of the Bottle for Kids 
program.  
 
INFORMATION 
 
Correspondence has been received from Joanne VanManen requesting to pass on the responsibility of 
sorting and transporting the bottles to the nearest depot to Parks & Rec.  After receiving a request from 
Mrs. VanManen, I contacted her to get additional information.  She informed me that the nearest depot 
is in Marten River or Latchford and that the delivered happens weekly. She also informed me that it 
usually takes one to two hours to sort the bottles and that her net profit would normally be around 
$2000.00 during the period of May to the end October .   
 
As per safety and liability reasons Parks & Rec. would need to use Municipality equipment.  As per B. 
Turcotte, Public Works Superintendent, Park and Rec. used their trailer for multiple work/projects as 
transporting equipment’s, chairs and tables during events.  The Bottle for Kids Program could tie up staff 
and equipment and limit time for other existing work or projects.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Suzie Fournier 
Municipal Clerk  
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